
From Basra, Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim Participates with the Arba’een Visitors in
the Journey to Karbala

 

 

Sayyid Ammar Al Hakim, head of the Islamic Supreme Council of Iraq, participated with millions

in the march towards Karbala to commemorate the Araba’een visit on Friday, November 28th, 2014.

His eminence congratulated the visitors for performing this blessed ritual and prayed to Allah

to preserve everyone and to accept their good deeds. He explained that the visitors of Hussain

(AS) express their will no matter what the sacrifices and terrorist attempts, confirming that

the journey to Hussain is an honor and is a sound phenomenon as we renew the pledge and

allegiance to the Messenger of Allah (pbuh).


